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STANFORD IN THE VALE WITH 

GOOSEY & HATFORD 

PARISH NEWSLETTER 

 

June 2012 
SERVICES FOR THE MONTH 

Sunday 3rd June       Trinity Sunday 
                          Queen’s Diamond Jubilee 
8.30 am          Holy Communion (Goosey) 
9.45 am          Just Come (Stanford) 
10.15 am        Parish Communion (Stanford) 
 
Tuesday 5th June 
3.00 pm          Time for God (Stanford) 
 
Thursday 7th June 
2.30 pm          Holy Communion at the Grange 
 
Sunday 10th June      Trinity 1 
8.30 am           Holy Communion ( by extension)    
                                   (Hatford) 
9.45 am           Just Come (Stanford) 
10.15 am         Parish Communion  (Stanford) 
6.00 pm           Evening Prayer (Stanford) 
 
Wednesday 13th June 
10.30 am         Holy Communion (Stanford) 
 
Thursday 14th June 
2.30 pm           Stanford School Father’s Day Service 
 
Sunday 17th June      Trinity 2 (Summer Festival) 
8.30 am           Holy Communion  (Stanford) 
6.30 pm           Songs of Praise on Church Green 
Please note that there is no Family Service at 10.15  

Thursday 21st June 
2.30 pm          Songs of Praise at the Grange 
 
Sunday 24th June         Trinity 3 
9.45 am          Just Come  (Stanford) 
10.15 am        Parish Communion  (Stanford) 
Double celebration:  Angela’s first service after her 
Ordination to the Priesthood and also the first 
communion for seven people newly confirmed. 
6.00 pm          Evening Prayer (Hatford) 
 
Wednesday 27th June 
10.30 am         Holy Communion (Stanford) 

Sunday 1st July            Trinity 4 
8.30 am          Holy Communion (Goosey) 
9.45 am          Just Come (Stanford) 
10.15 am        Parish Communion (Stanford) 
The Revd Angela Gosden is authorised by the Bishop of 

Reading to administer Communion by Extension when 

appropriate 

St. Denys Kids each Sunday, except when Family Service, 
when during the main Parish Communion Service  the 
children go to the Village Hall.   Contact 718784 
Mid-week Activities,  for Home Groups, contact 718313; 
Youth Home Group, contact 01235 766031. 
Open House 
On most Saturdays St Denys’ Church is open between 10 
am and noon for coffee and tea, cake and chat. No 
charge. Do pop in. You’ll find a warm and friendly 
welcome.  This is a good time to talk to discuss 
weddings, thanksgivings and baptisms with one of the 
churchwardens. 

 
FROM THE REGISTERS 

Baptisms  
Sunday 29th April at All Saints , Goosey 

Arabella Rose Armytage 
and 

Lana Spurrier-Smith 
 

Sunday 29th April 
Liam Monahan-Smith 

 
Sunday 20th May 
Gracie May Hind 

 

WHO’S WHO IN THE PARISH? 

Assistant (part-time) Curate –  
The Revd. Angela Gosden               01488 73996    
Wardens 
Margaret Williams                               710254 
Peter Gill                                                718224 
Licensed Lay Ministers 
Mrs Jill Smith                                         710473 
Mr Peter Stallabrass                             710135 
Verger          

 Mrs Susan Mayall 

 
Help for Rainbows 

Stanford Rainbow Guides is a thriving group of 5 to 7 
year old girls who meet between 4 and 5pm on term 
time Monday evenings at the small village hall, for 
games, craft and fun. 
At present we have 15 girls and 2 leaders, keeping a 
comfortable ratio of 8 girls to 1 leader, ensuring all the 
girls get the attention they deserve. 
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We have had a sudden influx of enquiries re girls 
joining our group. We cannot accommodate these girls 
without adult help. 
Could you spare an hour a week or a fortnight to join 
us in encouraging and supporting our Rainbows with 
crafts and activities.  
If you would like more information please do not 
hesitate to call me on 01367 710171. 
May I also suggest that those with girls under 5, who 
may like to join rainbows when they are 5, phone me 
and add their names to the list as priority will be given 
to those on order of entry? 
I look forward to hearing from any who can help as it 
would be wonderful to be able to welcome more 
Rainbows  to our group. 
Kind regards         Sarah Fuller 
 

Stanford Queen’s Jubilee Celebrations 

Sunday June 3rd 2012 

At the Football Field 

12.00 noon – 4.00pm 

Everyone welcome 

Programme for the afternoon: 

12.00 noon        Welcome and eat  

             (Don’t forget to bring your picnic) 

       Pig Roast available (Cost £1.50) 

       Complimentary tea, coffee, squash and cakes    

       Football Club bar open   

       Jubilee Quiz 

       Bring your photos and mementos to share   

                         with others around you 

2.00 pm             Toast to Her Majesty the Queen 

and cutting of the celebration cake 

Begin free activities around the field 

 Fancy Dress Parade- Fancy dress from the 

decades or ‘red, white and blue’ 

 Tug of War heats – teams of 8, to include 

men & women.  Register on arrival 

 Welly throwing competition 

 Limbo competition 

 Bouncy Castle 

 Face Painting 

 Decorating a plate competition-  

‘Design a Diamond Jubilee Souvenir plate’ 

 Display by History Group 

2.30 pm         Children’s Races 

 Egg and spoon 

 Sack race 

 Skipping 

3.45 pm              Tug of War final 

Do you need a lift to the football Club?  
 Please ring Karin   01367 718637 

Please note – no dogs are allowed on the football field. 
Parish Council, Football Club and 

 Village Hall representatives. 
 

Thanks 
Patricia (Patsy) Carter 

Ron and Joanna would like to thank everyone for their 

support and messages of sympathy following the recent 

loss of Patsy. We have been touched by the continuing 

kindness shown by so many during such a difficult time. 

A collection of £780 was shared between the British 

Heart Foundation and the Stanford - in - the - Vale First 

responders. Thank you. 

 

ARTHUR MARTIN 

The family of the late Arthur Martin would like to 

express their grateful thanks to the Staff at The Grange 

Care Centre for the love and care extended to Arthur 

throughout his days there.  We could not have asked for 

more.  A big Thank-You to all for ‘that extra mile’. 

Arthur’s family would like also to extend their 

appreciation to those who have provided helpful support, 

and conveyed messages of sympathy, and comfort at this 

time.  Thank you. 

 

Bazzers’ 70
th

 Birthday Bash 

Thank you to all family and friends who came and helped 

me enjoy a lovely evening. £300.00 was raised for the 

British Legion Poppy Fund. On their behalf, thank you. 

 

 

Stanford in the Vale CE Primary School 

are organising a Scarecrow Trail 
‘Royal Connections’ 

Kings, Queens, Princes, Princesses,  

Pop artists, TV & films, Disney characters 

If you could help us by making scarecrows 
 (There will be a prize for the best scarecrow) 

 or hosting them in your garden. 

 please contact: 

Emma Payne on 01367 710474 or 

headteacher.3240@stanford.oxon.sch.uk 

The scarecrow trail will run from: 

Saturday 1st June –Sunday 17th June 2012 

The trail will take place around the village and 

will be great fun for all the family.  

Families will be able to purchase entry forms for 

£3.00 nearer the time from the Vets, Stanford 

School, Jubilee Party &  

Stanford Festival Weekend 
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Parish Council Meeting 
The next informal meeting is on 

Wednesday 6th June 2012 - 7.30 pm 
 at the Millennium Hall, URC Building in Chapel 
Road to discuss finance and Housing Needs Survey  

All Villagers welcome  

 

Fairtrade Stall 
Saturday 9th June   St Denys Church 

10 a.m. - Noon  

We have a wide range of goods available; from 

chocolate treats, to tea and sugar, dried fruit, rice and 

olive oil - all fairly traded. If we don't have what you're 

looking for, we can order other Traidcraft products, 

and can also take regular orders; contact Zoë Williams 

zoe.kay.williams@gmail.com tel: 710705 

 
Stanford Art Group. 
Monday 11th June 2012 

at 7.15pm in the Village Hall 
Life drawing with tutor Arran Miles, 

Visitors welcome £3. For more info 01367 710754 

 

The University of the Third Age 
Faringdon & District U3A 
Thursday  14th June 2012 

2.30pm CORN EXCHANGE  FARINGDON 
Renata Calverley gives an “Account of a 
childhood in German occupied Poland” 
Further information from Sylvia Bowley 

(Chairman) 01367 241296 
www.FaringdonU3A.org.uk 

 

 

Stanford Summer Festival 

Saturday June 16th and  

Sunday June 17th 

Programmes are with this newsletter 

Any extra help setting up and clearing away for the 

weekend would be appreciated, along with any 

donations of jewellery, gifts, books, children’s toys, 

bric a brac , cakes and plants. 

Phone Janet 01367 710789    

 

Sunday 17th June at  12.00 Noon  

  ‘FESTIVAL FUN RUN’ 
Organised by Stanford School Association 

Registration from 11.00am 
Entry, £4.00 Adults & £3.00 Children   

and sponsor forms available from 

Karen 01367 718677and  

Stanford School Office 

STANFORD IN THE VALE  
WOMEN'S INSTITUTE 

will meet in the Village Hall at 7.30pm 
Wednesday 20th June 

Subject:The Big Muddy-a canoe trip 
 down the Mississipi 

Speaker:Mrs.Sylvie Nichels 
all welcome,enquiries:01367-718995 

 
 Stanford-in-the-Vale Gardening Club 

There will be no meeting in June owing to the club 

 trip to Floriade. 

 

In commemoration of  

Her Majesty the Queen's Diamond Jubilee 
the Stanford, Hatford, Goosey and Shellingford 

Conservative Branch 

invites you to a Musical Evening 
on Friday 22nd June 2012 at 7.30 pm 
at the Shellingford Community Hall, 

Shellingford. 

Tickets £16.00 per person to include supper and a free 
drink. Applications to Carol Griffin, Ashdown House, 

Church Green, Stanford in the Vale, Faringdon, Oxon 
SN7 8JU. Tel. 01367 718090, EMAIL: 

c.griffin@armymail.mod.uk. Cheques payable to WCCA. 
Please apply early. 

 

 

The Little Knitting Company 

Open Day and Knit In 

Saturday 23 June 2012 

11am-4pm 

The Horse and Jockey 
Knitting, weaving, braiding, spinning, problem solving. 

We'll have a selection of wool, yarn,  

needles and kits available to purchase. 

Fundraising for SSNAP and 

 Great Ormond Street Hospital Children's Charity. 

 

 

St. Denys Church, Stanford in the Vale 

Saturday 30th June 2012 at 7.30 pm 

MUSIC IN THE VALE presents 

 TRIOCCA  

 “Mémoires Musicaux” 

Trios by Ravel, Telemann, Debussy,  

Philip Martin, Hamilton Harty .... 

 Admission by programme £10.00 

from Stanford in the Vale Midcounties Co-operative 

by reservation on 01367 718420 email 

DJPedderDPA@aol.com, or at the door 

 

mailto:zoe.kay.williams@gmail.com
http://www.faringdonu3a.org.uk/
mailto:DJPedderDPA@aol.com
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Royal National Lifeboat Institution Collection 
This year’s RNLI house to house collection will take 
place from June 25th to July 7th. 

 
 
 
 

 

We are the School Council of Stanford in the Vale CE 

Primary School. Please read our school report below. 

 

Forget-me-Not Class get musical: 

In Year 6 we have started to think about our new topic: 

Bugsy Malone. We have held auditions to find out who will 

play who in our end of year production! 

 

Orchid Class make Greek pots 

In Year 5 we have been making Greek style pots. We have 

used paper mache to build them and now we need to start 

decorating them to make them look authentic.  

 

Poppy and Bluebell Class explore Greek Myths 

In Year 3 and 4 we have been finding out all about Greek 

Myths. Year 4 have made some fantastic pieces of art 

work to show different Greek Gods and Year 3 and 

created some mythical monsters. 

 

Buttercup Class learn Handball 

In PE, Year 2 have been learning to play Handball. It’s a 

brilliant Olympic sport and we have had great fun playing! 

 

Snowdrop Class make Crowns 

In Year 1 we have been making St Edward’s Crowns and 

finding out about the Royal Family Tree. We have also 

been learning the National Anthem. 

 

Sunflower Class: 

We have been having fun learning all about Buckingham 

Palace and Winsor Castle. We have set up a castle to use 

for role play! We have also read The Queen’s Knickers! We 

are looking forward to designing our own! 

 

Dates for your diary: 

Friday 1st June: Scarecrow Trail. Please ask in school for 

more details. 

Thursday 14th June: Father’s Day Service. Please join us 

at 2.30pm at St Denys’ Church for this celebration. 

Thank you for reading our report. 

 

Advance Notices  

Stanford School Summer Fete 

in the school grounds 

Saturday 7th July 2pm - 5pm 

Come along and watch the children perform. 

Lots to see and do, tombola, raffle, 

 bouncy castle and much more. 

Bar and refreshments available. 

Everyone welcome. 

ST DENYS CHURCH  
CAR BOOT SALE 

14th July 2012 
1pm – 4 pm  

(Sellers from 12pm) 

Mill Farm Faringdon Road SN7 8NP 

Just off A417 

₤5 per pitch pre-booked / ₤7 on the day 

Free entry to buyers  

Café, BBQ & Refreshments available 

Contact Mel 01367 710208 

or Ness 01367718536  

 

Supper with a Smile  
 

Saturday July 14th  
 

STANFORD VILLAGE HALL 
  

A LIGHT MEAL will be followed by  
 

“Murder in all Innocence” 
 

Tickets £11.00 – available by telephoning 
 01367 710724 

(A table for 8 can be booked if you wish to get a party together) 

All proceeds to go to Stanford Village Hall 

Further information:  01367 710724 
 

 

Stanford in the Vale Breakfast Club 
For all pupils of the school -Foundation class to year 6         

Monday to Friday 

                        Opening times – 8am to 8.45am 

£2.50 per session per child 

Term Time Only 

Offering healthy breakfast options 

and 

Stanford in the Vale After  

School Club 
For all pupils of the school- Foundation class to year 6  

                     Opening times – 3.15pm to 5.30pm 

£12.00 per session per child 

Term Time Only 

Offering a healthy light tea & drinks  

   Please contact the school for more information  

                         & welcome information pack  

 

 

To include items in July’s newsletter please send to 

jmwarren32@btinternet.com 

or telephone 01367 710789 and leave a message. 

Closing date:  18th June.   Thank you. 
 

mailto:jmwarren32@btinternet.com

